## Hi there

I would like to voice my opposition to the proposed bike lanes on Clearmeadow.

I live on the western edge of the historical part of downtown Newmarket. Bike lanes were implemented in this area several years ago.

I ride my bike to work every day from April to November and I can tell you that the bike lanes are completely unnecessary and a waste of money.

I agree with the implementation of bike lanes on busy streets such as Davis Drive and Yonge Street. On largely residential side streets such as Clearmeadow (or Millard and Park Ave) they do nothing to promote safe biking. They simply make it more difficult for residents to find parking.

As an avid biker, I am completely opposed to this and I would like the town to please consider my submission when considering this proposal.

Sincerely,

Thora Hunter